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This document is for informational purposes only. 
The original document may be obtained at the Town Hall. 

 
       Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
July 27, 2020 

7:00 PM 
7:00 PM 
Meeting is Video-Recorded 
 
Selectmen Present: Shawn O’Neil, Chair; Steve Woitkun, Vice Chair; Sheila Johannesen, Dottie Billbrough, 
and Joshua Horns 
 
Others Present: Kimberly Burnham, Admin Asst. to the BOS;  Dr. Kim Farah, Trustee of the Trust Funds;  
Bruce Caillouette, Road Agent;  Michael Stanek, Eversource NH;   Elizabeth LaRocca, Eversource NH;  Matt 
Slander, Eversource NH,  Carsten Springer, Conservation Commission;   Stacy O’Connor,  Pam Borgal, Dave 
Stewart, Dave Ferry, Judi Cogswell, Nickie Bernier and Justine Merced. 
 
Shawn called the meeting to order at 7:00PM and opened the meeting with a moment of silence for the 
troops who put themselves in harm’s way.  All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance 
 

I.  Delegates 
No members of the public asked to address the BOS.  Shawn closes the Delegate session 
 

II. Old/New Business 
 
Trustees of the Trust Funds:  Dr. Kim Farah explains to the BOS the Trustees of the Trust Funds are a three 
–member, elected board.  One Trustee is elected every year and one Trustee works as the bookkeeper for 
the Board.  The current bookkeeper is Kelly Hand.  The Trustees are responsible for any trust funds under 
the Town’s control.  Until the vote to withdraw from TRSD, Danville Trustees also managed the Trust 
Funds for the Timberlane Regional School District.  Those funds were turned back over to the school 
district on July 1, 2020.  Dr. Farah notes that much of the work of the Trustees was in managing the TRSD 
Trust funds, including small amounts paid out for scholarships on an annual basis; and a larger Capital 
Reserve fund for the school of over $1M.  The TRSD trust funds have been transferred to Plaistow 
Trustees of the Trust Funds.   
 
Dr. Farah provides the BOS with a printout of the current trust funds the Trustees are now charged with 
managing.  She makes several notes:   

1) The Trustees of the Trust Funds are part of the annual Town audit and their books are audited 
every year.  

2) The Trustees of the Trust Funds are required to have an investment policy that is updated and 
signed every year by the bookkeeper 

3) The Samuel Eaton Fund has reached $36,000.  It is a fifty (50)-year trust and has reached 
maturity.  The Trustees will need to look at the records to determine how those funds need to be 
discharged. 

 
Dr. Farah explains that some funds are set up in perpetuity; some are for a certain period of time.  She 
notes that she got this information from Patty before she (Patty) left.  She also expresses her concern 
regarding Group Funds (item #2), noting there are many trusts in that group and it totals almost $18,000.  
Some of those Trusts were intended to be plot purchases and not for general cemetery maintenance and 
they have been intermixed over time.  Dr. Farah emphasizes that perpetual care cemetery funds cannot 
be used for general cemetery maintenance, and the Trustees need to be careful not to use those 
designated perpetual care funds in that manner.  
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Dr. Farah also notes that there are no minutes for the Trustee of the Trust Fund meetings from 2016 
forward.  She notes this is important because when the BOS/Town comes to the Trustees requesting 
money (e: g: to access the Capital Reserve fund for the Salt Shed), the Trustees of the Trust Funds have to 
have a meeting to authorize the bookkeeper to release those funds.  Dr. Farah will try to get a meeting of 
the Trustees together.  She notes there has been an issue of communication with the other Trustees. 
 
Shawn recommends the Trustees of the Trust Funds develop a policy that ensures all the NH RSA’s are 
addressed.  Dr. Farah reminds the BOS the Trustees are governed by the NH Charitable Trusts 
Administration.  She has spoken to “Donna” and will reach out to her again.  Dr. Farah notes her 
understanding there is a requirement that the BOS receive quarterly reports and that “Donna” was very 
adamant that needs to be done.  Dr. Farah also notes it would be a good idea for the BOS to understand 
what funds the Town has, noting there is $800,000 in the Trust Funds accounts.  Shawn explains that his 
understanding from Patty was there were several trust funds that did not have the original Trust 
Certificate and they did not know how the Trust was set up.  He asks Dr. Farah to put together the status 
of each fund and how it is to be dispersed.  Dr. Farah notes there is a whole file in the back of the Trust 
Fund documents that needs to be reviewed closely, especially the cemetery funds.  Dr. Farah also notes 
the bookkeeper position is paid and that person should be taking the lead in the Trustees of the Trust 
Funds.  The bookkeeper is currently paid a stipend of $210 per month.  Shawn states that was also based 
on when the Town managed the TRSD funds and no adjustment has been made since those funds have 
been returned, and the stipend should probably be reviewed. 
 
Dr. Farah notes the Trustees need to get their investment policy completed and submitted to the 
Attorney General’s office.  She will look for an earlier policy to update.  There is a short discussion 
regarding updating the policy.  Dr. Farah emphasizes the Samuel Eaton Fund really needs to be looked at 
because that fund needs to be dissolved. She reminds the BOS that Trust Fund changes need to be made 
through Probate Court.  Shawn notes his concern with locating the trust documents and certificates and 
reiterates his belief the Trustees need to develop a process for handling the paperwork for each trust.  Dr. 
Farah reiterates her concern that someone giving a trust for perpetual care does not have those funds 
mixed with the funds for general cemetery maintenance.  She agrees the Trustees need a more formal 
process in place.  Dr. Farah notes the Colby fund for the Library was for interest only and that Patty made 
some investment changes in that fund to increase the amount of interest it earned. 
 
Joshua asks over what period of time the interest in the printout reflected.  Shawn states he believes it 
reflects interest earned since January 1, 2020.  Joshua confirms there was $1,057 of interest earned in the 
Salt Shed Capital Reserve Fund.  Dr. Farah explains the information was from the MS9 that the Trustees 
submit to the Department of Justice (DOJ) every year.  The amounts reflected in her report were as of 
June 30, 2020 when the trust funds were returned to the TRSD because that was the end of their fiscal 
year.  She explains that the Trustees had to close out the TRSD trust funds at the end of the school 
district’s fiscal year because all the payouts happen in June for the scholarships.  After that, there are few 
transactions.  Dr. Farah notes she is uncertain if the MS9 was actually submitted, later Dr. Farah notes she 
believes it was filed in January, following the Town’s fiscal year.  Shawn believes he remembers seeing it 
when browsing the reports at the beginning of the year, and notes that information is also part of the 
Town Report each year. 
 
Dottie notes it does not appear that any of the funds voted on at Town Meeting has been transferred to 
the Trust Funds, noting specifically the Library Leach Field Capital Reserve.  Shawn explains the funds are 
transferred in December.  Sheila asks if the $263,000 in the Salt Shed Capital Reserve fund is the correct 
amount.  It is confirmed that is the amount per the June bank statement.  There is some discussion among 
regarding the financial statements.  Shawn asks if there was a Warrant Article for the Salt Shed in 2020.  
Mr. Caillouette believes the amount in the Salt Shed should be $295,800, including the $40,000-$42,000 
that Patty forgot to transfer over for this year.  Sheila notes that amount is not reflected in the report, so 
the BOS needs to find out where that money is.  Mr. Caillouette confirms with Sheila the amount missing.  
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Dr .Farah asks if there was a vote in March to add to the Salt Shed.  Sheila believes it was a Warrant 
Article in FY2019.  Shawn notes that if it was approved in FY2019, those funds should have been added to 
the Capital Reserve fund last December.  Mr. Caillouette emphasizes there was $40,000-$42,000 that 
Patty was supposed to transfer over which would bring the Salt Shed fund to $295,800. Shawn notes this 
will definitely need to be looked into. 
 
Several members of the public ask to be heard.  Shawn explains to them that this is what the delegate 
session is for at the beginning of the meeting.  He will allow them to speak at the end of the meeting. 
 
Salt Shed Update:  Mr. Caillouette explains that he and Steve had discussed the bids as asked and the 
Charter Brothers have revised their bid from $296,425 to $294,443.  Steve has also asked J. Nutter for 
drawings or pictures of their proposal.  Mr. Caillouette will contact Mr. Nutter as a follow-up and request 
the drawings. 
 
Highway Dept. Update:  Mr. Caillouette informs the BOS that “Keith” his part-time person has resigned as 
of next week.  He has taken another part-time job in his field in Brentwood.  Mr. Caillouette asks if the 
BOS has made any progress on the trucks discussed at earlier meetings.  Shawn notes he has not had a 
chance to make the necessary contacts.  Mr. Caillouette notes the issue is now becoming time sensitive.  
Sheila states she is sure the BOS cannot use the encumbered funds for the Fire Truck for anything except 
what they were encumbered for.  Shawn notes he unfortunately agrees.  Mr. Caillouette suggests perhaps 
the Town could return the funds he had “donated” back to the Town as requested, or he could not do any 
paving this year and use those funds to purchase the trucks.  He notes that he would rather not put off 
paving, but as of right now, he is down 2-3 trucks.  He reminds the BOS that he can get personnel to drive 
them, and that he will be checking with surrounding towns to establish the current pay rate. 
 
Mr. Caillouette asks the BOS if they had heard from the NHDOT regarding Kimball Terrace.  He states that 
he has called the Durham office again and the response from that office was that the State not do it (fix 
the drainage issues).  Sheila notes the BOS has not received anything in writing.  Mr. Caillouette clarifies 
the Durham office is NHDOT District #6 and there is an engineer and an engineer supervisor that report to 
the engineers in Concord.   Joshua confirms that this is a flood issue and NHDOT wants the Town to repair 
a State road.  Steve offers to look into it.  Shawn explains he will need to contact the Commissioners of 
NHDOT.  He explains the Town sent a letter from the BOS to both the Engineering Office and the 
Commissioners.  He asks Kim to find a copy of that letter for Steve.  Joshua asks if Mr. Caillouette had 
received any kind of letter.  Mr. Caillouette explains when he spoke to NHDOT two weeks ago they were 
surprised the State had not acted on the BOS letter yet.  Joshua notes the State may formally respond 
regarding the source of the water is the Town.  Shawn notes that NHDOT is trying to avoid the problem, 
and they keep trying to give the Town responsibility for parts of the State roads that pass through the 
Town.  Shawn expresses his opinion the State owns those roads and should maintain them.  Shawn closes 
the discussion noting the BOS needs to find the Salt Shed money in the Trust Funds and asks Kim to put 
Mr.Caillouette on the agenda for the next meeting. 
 
Eversource:  Michael Stanek introduces himself and his team members Matt Slander and Elizabeth 
LaRocca.  He explains that he is the transmission representative for Eversource and works specifically with 
high-tension power lines.  He provides a map of the area and other paperwork he will be discussing to the 
BOS.  He further explains that Eversource is currently maintaining power lines based on annual 
inspections. Nine (9) High Tension wooden structures have been identified as needing immediate 
replacement.  Four (4) of them are located directly north of GH Carter.  The wooden structures will be 
replaced with steel structures.  Eversource is anticipating they will start the project around August 15 and 
it will be completed at the end of October or the middle of November.  They will be seeking to minimize 
the impact on the environment, lower the costs of doing business, and are asking to use their historical 
access through the ball fields to GH Carter.  Mr. Stanek notes that he has worked as vegetation manager 
for five years prior to this job and that every time he has worked with the Police Dept and Town to access 
lines.  He is asking for those same permissions for this project.  He is asking the BOS for a temporary 
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access permit. Mr. Stanek notes the terms of the permit are on the front page and on the signature page.  
He is asking for access through both gates at the ball fields, as the project will require multiple phases of 
construction.  Eversource will prep and improve the road access with gravel and follow the historical road 
through the existing right-of-way trail.  All wetland areas have been identified.  The plan is to complete all 
the foundation work for the new steel structures.  Around Sept. 6 or Sept. 9, they will take the existing 
power lines out of service, replace them with the new structures, and then begin the process of 
transferring the power and removing the wooden structures.  When the project is completed the site will 
be cleaned up, including removing all debris, restoration, including grading back the original slopes, seed, 
mulch, and monitor.  Mr. Stanek will be in charge of the civil and construction aspects.  An environmental 
engineer will mirror his movements and confirm that Eversource is compliant with all state regulations.  
Matt monitors the temperatures and basic feelings of the community and the abutters.  Mr. Stanek notes 
this is how Eversource projects are done statewide and that they replace an average of 450 structures 
every year.  He reminds the BOS the request for access represents the historical way the power lines have 
been accessed. 
 
Mr. Stanek explains the alternative to accessing the power lines would be to put in a timber map road 
through the wetlands off GH Carter and drive through the swamp.  Shawn notes the second gate at the 
ball fields was intended for access to the power line area.  Mr. Stanek notes that previous agreements 
were based on a handshake and maintaining the power lines was done in a common sense way, but that 
Eversource is seeking more formalized agreements.  He explains that granting a temporary access permit 
will engage the Town in a conversation with the Eversource real estate department for a permanent 
access agreement.  The Town could negotiate the sale of an easement along the road that gives 
Eversource access in perpetuity.  Eversource would provide new gate access with both Eversource and 
Town locks.  The Town would be able to discuss terms of that easement (e: g: no Saturday access while 
ball season is in effect).  The current agreement is that Eversource will repair any damage caused. 
 
Shawn asks how soon does Eversource need the agreement, noting he would like to get input from the 
Conservation Commission and the Forestry Committee.  Mr. Stanek explains they will be meeting with the 
Planning Board on Aug. 13 and receiving the Temporary Access Permit is necessary to demonstrate that 
by allowing access the project would avoid impacting 117’ of wetlands as the historical access will only 
impact approximately 490’ of wetlands.  Mr. Stanek reminds the BOS that Eversource is entitled to 
unlimited wetland impact, but tries to avoid them.  Shawn notes the importance of being “good stewards 
of the land”.  Mr. Stanek notes that with the temporary access permit they can show more concretely that 
because of the access they are avoiding the greater environmental impacts.  Mr. Stanek also notes they 
have received bids on the project based on the assumption of using the current access road. Shawn 
questions the short notice given to the BOS.  He notes the BOS is willing to work with Eversource, but 
does not want to be rushed. 
 
Carsten Springer of the Conservation Commission notes the issue was on the Planning Board radar at least 
two and a half weeks ago.  He suggests that with BOS approval, the Conservation Commission and 
Forestry Committee would engage with Mr. Stanek and Ms. LaRocca.  Mr. Springer notes this is the 
second or third time in the last ten years that Eversource has been in this area and has caused temporary 
wetland impact.  Mr. Springer believes people will be very appreciative of the proposed project, but that 
many want to see the project paired with the wetlands project north of the Town Forest.  Mr. Stanek 
notes the current project does not bring them that far, but he is familiar with the situation.  He notes that 
over the last ten years, Eversource has rebuilt the entire power line system down there, but with different 
objectives of stability, connectivity, and reliability.  This current project is an asset management function 
based on yearly inspections and these structures have been identified as failing and placed on the board 
each year and are not planned out long term.  Mr. Springer notes that is exactly why he would like 
Eversource to work with the committees.  He notes, “They (Eversource) will need to be in the area at the 
north end of Town by the substation, so this would be a good time to take care of the issue as the Town is 
discussing what to do with that property”. 
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Mr. Carsten notes that another issue is that he wants to look at some of the gates because the Road 
Agent was going to have to repair them.  Mr. Stanek explains that Eversource will repair the gates.  Mr. 
Springer reminds him it was supposed to be set-up for Fire Dept. access, but was constructed in such a 
way that it would impale the front of the fire truck.  Mr. Springer discusses other issues with the culvert 
pipes damaged from previous activity that result in burying the ends of the pipes.  Mr. Stanek notes that 
Eversource is not talking the Town into permanent access, but when talking about maintenance, 
Eversource is choosing to go in through the ball fields so the project will not meander into wetlands, but 
will further discuss permanent access and projects.  Shawn recommends the BOS seek recommendations 
and guidance on the issue from the Conservation Commission and Forestry Committee. 
 
Stacy O’Connor asks if the wetlands being discussed are across from the Firebox.  Shawn confirms this is 
the area and clarifies the request is to use the ball fields to get to the gate.  Ms. O’Connor raises the issue 
of the gates continually being broken and padlocks being cut.  Shawn notes that is a common theme for 
all gates.  Ms. O’Connor asks if this project will involve diverting the water.  Mr. Stanek notes that 
Eversource will have nothing to do with water, the project is going north of GH Carter and the goal is to go 
“existing upwind of the ball field access to avoid touching water in any way, shape or form.”  Shawn 
reiterates it is the consensus of the BOS to seek recommendations from the Conservation Commission 
and Forestry Committee. 
 
Mr. Stanek asks to meet with Mr. Springer and review the access site.  There is discussion of other people 
who may be interested in reviewing the access site. Ms. LaRocca begins discussing preparation for the 
Planning Board meeting with Mr. Springer and Mr. Stanek. She asks for input from the Conservation 
Commission while apologizing for the late notice.  She explains that she had been e-mailing Patty and 
understands there has been staffing changes.  Shawn notes the Town has worked with Eversource in the 
past and that they were just not aware of this project and need to work with all the committees and 
boards.  Ms. LaRocca notes this will be one of several projects in town.  Shawn agrees working on a 
permanent easement makes sense for ongoing Eversource maintenance.  Ms. LaRocca engages in further 
discussion regarding Eversource’s new dedication to maintaining infrastructure.  
 
Delegate Update:  Shawn recognizes members of the public who had asked to speak to the BOS.  Pam 
Borgal introduces herself and asks to read from a prepared statement. 
“My name is Pam Borgal.  I was born and raised in NH.  I am here today because the Animal Control 
Officer of this Town answers to no one. No one is keeping her honest or ensuring she operates with the 
utmost integrity.  I couldn’t file a formal complaint against her for this reason, so my only choice was 
coming before the BOS and your Townspeople to inform you of the dirty, lying, underhanded 
accusations leveled against me to Fish and Game by Sheila Johannesen and Rene King.”  Ms. Borgal 
notes that Rene is not part of the Town. She notes she already spoken to Rene’s Chief.  Rene has admitted 
to calling Fish and Game, but left out the truth of what she said to them.  “I was attacked the truth over a 
whole lie.  Sheila threw me under the bus and said Rene called.  My bus can transport wildlife under 
Maria at Wings of Dawn and I’m approved by NH Fish and Game.  I’ve been doing this for two years 
now without one issue or problem from any of the ACO’s or the public.  I volunteer doing this.  
Sometimes my days are 12-14 hours especially during baby season.  I get many tags on Facebook of 
animals needing help, posts and lots of private messages every day.   
 
This all started with a post of a raccoon in a foot trap.  I called Rene as soon as I read it.  She in turn 
called Fish and Game.  Fish and Game are the only ones allowed to touch another person’s trap.  This 
was my first encounter with Sheila. She led herself to believe that I had to contact her for wildlife posts 
I’m tagged in and answer to her.  This was on April 10, 2020” Ms. Borgal notes that she has printed out 
screenshots of the conversations.  “She likes to put me down and acts like what I do is not important.  
The second time I had trouble with Sheila and Rene together was on July 7 on another wildlife post.  I 
was PM’d about a bird and went to the post to comment and offer my help.  Once again, Sheila thinks I 
have to call her about wildlife posts and said I shouldn’t take her calls.  No one calls her and I have no 
way to take calls from her.  If someone wants her, they’ll call her, but history shows she doesn’t respond 
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or show up to her own calls.  So the two of them decided to try to cause me trouble by calling Fish and 
Game and lying about me.  One lie was I strong-arm people for money, which I never even once asked 
for money from someone.  I tell them to donate to rehabs like Wings of Dawn or several down in this 
area.  Someone insisted on donating to Wings through me and I give Maria the donation every time.  
My daughter had a post on the Town page and a post on Wildlife Transport that she runs asking if 
anyone wanted to donate for gas or gas cards if they supported what I did.  I spent $330 on gas last 
month. I had so many trips to Henniker, Concord and Hooksett to relay animals.  I go to Wings a lot in 
Henniker.  I’m recently divorced.  I do not have that kind of money, but I still want to be able to do this 
and that’s when my daughter asked the public for help.  Some people have been very kind in the last 
week to help with gas expense. 
 
Another lie told was I give medical care to wildlife, which is totally untrue.  I have no qualifications to do 
that.  I’m a CNA but for people, not wildlife.  I send pictures to Maria of every animal I get for her to 
determine if it’s coming to her or a critical in need to go to Greater (unintelligible) in Concord.  I make 
no decisions.  Maria makes all the decisions.  They also claim I post wildlife pictures everywhere.  First, 
it’s not against the law to post wildlife pictures; but I don’t post any with the exception of one baby 
‘possum when his mom was run over intentionally in Plaistow and he was seven days in her pouch that I 
got out and rushed to rehab.  It takes a pretty sad set of people to try to get somebody in trouble and 
not allow them to do their job anymore, who volunteers all their time and only has the best interests of 
wildlife in mind, when you want my job Sheila and you don’t even do your own.  In the end, the truth 
was known and I am not in any trouble or stopped from rescuing and transporting to rehab.  I have 
hundreds of thank-you’s and compliments from people on how much I care about wildlife and how 
professional I am with every rescue.  Thank you for your time.”   
 
Ms. Borgal remarks that she could not file any complaint with any Chief, so she had to come to the BOS.  
Shawn thanks her.  Ms. Borgal thanks the BOS again. 
 
Shawn asks if Sheila wants to respond.  Sheila states, “she (Ms. Borgal) should call LT Murphy at Fish and 
Game and find out exactly who called her because it was not me)”. Ms. Borgal states “LT Murphy actually 
called me.”  Sheila responds, “I’m just letting you know it was not me and I don’t know what information 
you’ve gotten from wherever, but I did not partake in any of that conversation back and forth on any of 
the stuff you posted on Facebook recently.”  Ms. Borgal states, “It’s all right here, you can say whatever”.  
Sheila starts to respond and Ms. Borgal states that she has screen shots.  Shawn asks for copies.  Ms. 
Borgal states that “I wouldn’t be here if it wasn’t for your name and Rene.”  Shawn asks Kim to make 
copies of Ms. Borgal’s documents. Ms. Borgal continues: “I already went to Rene’s Chief and filed a 
complaint with Rene.  That’s why I’m here.  I wouldn’t be here if I wasn’t sure.  And at first, everybody 
noticed (unintelligible) but its nonsense.  I don’t need this.  I do it for free and I’m on call 24/7, I’ve been 
out at midnight before.” 
   
Shawn confirms that Fish and Game have been involved in this and Ms. Borgal is still to this day, 
recognized by Fish and Game to handle this and transport and stuff.  Ms. Borgal confirms this is the case.  
Shawn states his opinion that “if Fish and Game had an issue with anything you’ve done, they (Fish and 
Game) would have ceased that operation.”  Ms. Borgal responds “Absolutely.  I talked to LT Murphy just a 
few days ago and it’s all lies, a vicious bunch of lies.”  Sheila states, “so tomorrow I will call for the first 
time and talk to LT Murphy and I will forward your report that you just wrote and also make sure that she 
receives a copy of this meeting.”  Ms. Borgal responds, “That’s fine.  Maria knows I was coming here too.  
Maria encouraged me to do what I need to do to file complaints against the lies.  I have a reputation to 
uphold.  I don’t have that reputation and I get pissed off when people lie.  So that’s why I’m here.”  Shawn 
notes he understands and would be (angry) too.  Ms. Borgal notes that LT Murphy herself won’t tell me 
everything that she knows.  
 
Shawn states the “problem that I have with this is that our Animal Control Officer is an elected position, 
the only one in NH, and she is only accountable to the voters.”  Shawn thanks Ms. Borgal for bringing the 
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issue to the BOS’s attention and notes this adds onto the issue with Mr. Walker from a couple of weeks 
ago and that the BOS is dealing with his issue... Ms. Borgal replies, “That’s why I came because I couldn’t 
go to her Chief, so I had to come here and tell the whole Town.”  Shawn notes the voters need to hear 
your take on it.  Ms. Borgal again thanks the BOS for “hearing me” and confirms the BOS has the copies 
that they need.  Sheila asks for a copy of what was just read.  There is further discussion of what copies 
are needed.  Shawn thanks Ms. Borgal. 
 
Signature File Review:  The BOS reviews documents in the Signature File.  Shawn notes the need to 
formally appoint Gail to be the Planning Board Clerk, noting that she has already been recommended by 
the Planning Board.  Dottie motions to appoint Gail Tirelli as the Planning Board Clerk/Secretary.  Second 
by Sheila.  Vote is unanimous (5-0).  Sheila asks if she will also be the clerk for the ZBA.  Shawn believes 
she would be the clerk for that board as well.  Kim notes that she will have that position when Janet 
leaves.  Sheila asks if the Town is paying for two people to do minutes.  Shawn clarifies there are 
inefficiencies as two people transition to new positions.  Janet will be winding down as Gail is winding up.  
Sheila asks if “they” get contracts and asks if Kim has a contract.  Kim states she does not have a contract.  
Sheila asks if there is a document stating the pay rate, etc.  Dottie explains that is a job offer letter.  Dottie 
says Kim should have a letter with the job hours and rate of pay.  Shawn explains he did not generate that 
letter and that it was a verbal agreement.  Dottie notes that a letter needs to be done, as it is needed for 
the auditor.  Shawn volunteers Dottie to draft the letter. 
 
Minutes:  The BOS review the minutes for the public BOS meeting of July 13, 2020. Steve motions to 
accept the minutes as presented.  Second by Dottie.  Vote is unanimous (5-0). 
 
Shawn reads the Town Announcements listed below.   Sheila tells the BOS that Barry Hantman had said 
the position was filled.  Kim notes that she has not been notified of that fact. 
 
Heritage Commission:  Dottie attended the Heritage Commission meeting on Wednesday.  The members 
noted there was moss growing on the Stage Coach Stop.  The Commission has the money in their budget 
to address the issue and would like BOS approval to spend that money.  Dottie notes it is a process and 
she has not received a price quote yet.  Shawn states that he supports the project.  Consensus of the BOS 
is if the Heritage Commission has the money in their budget to move forward with the moss removal.   
 
Shawn notes a request for a Non-Public session and asks for reason.  Steve explains he has finished the 
Road Agent job description and contract as requested and it should be discussed in Non-Public.  Shawn 
agrees.  Joshua asks for clarification of the relevant NH RSA for the Non-Public session.  
 

III. Town Announcements 
Open Committee Seats: 

 Cable Committee:  1 open position 
 

July 27 is “Love is Kind” day 
 
There being no further items to discuss,  Steve motions to go into Non-Public session under NH RSA 91-
A:3 II(c) 
Second by Dottie.  Roll call vote:  Shawn- yes; Steve-yes; Sheila- yes; Dottie- yes; Joshua- yes.  Non Public 
Session begins at 8:07PM 
 
Minutes derived by video provided on the Town of Danville website. 
 

      Respectfully Submitted 
Deborah A. Christie 
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EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender. 

Subject: RE: Request for Assistance 
Date: 8/3/2020 9:54:18 
AM Eastern Standard Time 
From: Heidi.Murphy 
To: sheilaandroy@aol.com 

 
 

Dear Sheila, 
 

I received your email request and agree, that I cannot recall ever having communication with 
you, other than this first email request. I don't know why she accused you of calling the NH 
Fish and Game Department to complain about her. Thank you and best wishes. 

 
 

Lt. Heidi Murphy 
 
 
 

Did you know? Each year New Hampshire Conservation Officers check some 32,000 hunting and 
fishing licenses and 50,000 snow machines and ATV's. 

 
 
 

From: Sheila & Roy Johannesen <sheilaandroy@aol.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 2:09 PM 
To: Murphy, Heidi 
Cc: Sheilaandroy.@aol.com 
Subject: Request for Assistance 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Dear Lieutenant Murphy, 
 

I am an Animal Control Officer for the Town of Danville. I am also a Selectwoman for Danville. 
Last night in a public meeting a Pamela Borgal together with a group of people attended the meeting for 
no other purpose but to embarrass me with claims that I called and spoke to you about her wildlife 

 
transports. She read a letter (which is attached). In this letter she accused me of fabricating nasty allegations, 
comments and lies about her. 

 
I never called you, never spoke to you with false information about this woman. I feel as though I 

was wrongly attacked. 

 

mailto:sheilaandroy@aol.com
mailto:sheilaandroy@aol.com
mailto:Sheilaandroy.@aol.com
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I am writing this to you to request your assistance. I do not want my fellow Board members nor the town 
residents to hear that I did something I clearly did not do. If possible could you send me in writing 
something verifying we have never had any conversation concerning this woman so that I may show proof that 
I have not made false allegations against her. I would truly appreciate your help. 

 
The meeting was recorded and may be viewed on the Town of Danville's web site. I am attaching the link, it 
starts at apx. 49:32 minutes into the meeting. (htlps://townhallstreams.com/, tream.php? 
location  id=44&id=30841&fbclid=IwAR2u86g04Lll eElY.5 afilhlg
 0sLAY9gO5qXjoTnS
NN5FCBOXW y9msskU) 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Sheila Johannesen 

Danville Animal Control Officer 
 
 

603-382-3679 (Home) 
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